New Hampshire Orchid Society

Board of Directors Meeting

June 09 2012

Attendance
Present: President Mike Mattozzi, Past-President Steve Tacopina, Vice President George Crozer Treasurer Chuck Crisler, Secretary Adrienne Giovino, Trustees, Daryl Yerdon, Jen Marrs and Norm Selander-Carrier

Committee Chairs: Jean Stefanik

Absent: Lee Brockmann
Guests: 

Opening: Mike called the meeting to order at 10:14 AM.

Steve moved to approve the minutes of the May 2012 meeting. Norm seconded; the motion was approved. 

President

· Mike asked for a chairman for the search committee for officers, trustees and committee chairmen. Treasurer, secretary, two trustees, hospitality chair, and assistant show chair positions are open. Mike appointed Lee Brockmann and Daryl as co-chairmen.
Vice-President

· Nothing to report
Treasurer 

· Chuck broke out the Slavin and Wingate conservation accounts, will go to accountant to resolve issues with QuickBooks. 

· Expense manifest was $272.58. George made a motion to accept the expense manifest. Steve seconded. The motion passed.
· Will speak to Jean Hallstone about how some amounts are attributed to the 2012 show.
Secretary

· Minutes, handbook and by-laws up on website

· Card sent to Jim Campbell. Card for Marcia Epstein will be sent.

Committees
Advertising/Publicity: 

AOS and Affiliated Society Representative: 

Auction Committee: Norm needs volunteers to help out with member auction in July. Jen and Adrienne volunteered. Usually, the member auction is in May, so Norm is concerned about turnout in July. George suggested outreach to garden clubs, etc. 

Chuck mentioned potential for fundraiser at a friend’s winery. There would be an approximately forty-person maximum.

Norm talked about partnering with a photography club to photograph the show. Mike already invites NH photography clubs to the show. They could be invited to the photography judging. Steve suggested a room could be set up with orchids to demonstrate how photograph orchids. Could be helpful for anyone doing botanical photography.

Conservation and Education Committee: 

· Conservation committee met

· Strawbery Banke project – Jean reiterated that we did not get grant. Project is just about done; just needs signage.

· The webcam in Fakahatchee going forward with Jean researching which is best for the environment. She will be going down July 5th for a week; has a condo for six to eight people. All are welcome.

· In discussion with the UNH Greenhouse in Durham. They have one bench full of gigantic Cymbidiums and complex Paphs. They would like to find homes for divisions of these plants. They would donate them to us and, in turn, we would buy plants for the university greenhouse with the proceeds. They are amenable to our signage, brochures, giving talks, etc.
Editorial:

Hospitality:

Library: 

Membership: Lee was absent, but Mike reported no change in membership numbers.

Programs: 

Show: 

Speakers: We’re booked through the end of the year.

New England Orchid Shows:  

· MOS show first weekend of November, the 2nd-4th with setup on Thursday, November 1st. 

· The CAIOS show is the second weekend in January 2013.

Show Table Committee:
Risk Management Committee:

Website Steering Committee: 

Ongoing Business:

New Business:

· At the North American Native Orchid Congress, the Smithsonian is looking for seeds. Jean proposed we donate $150 for NHOS to be charter donator to the Smithsonian North American Orchid Conservation Center (NAOCC). Mike asked Jean to send the board an email about this.

· George brought up the proposed amendment to the Lacey Act called Freedom from Over-Criminalization and Unjust Seizure Act for individuals who inadvertently violate foreign import law. They would not be necessarily held criminally liable, as they are now, but would have civil liability. This is not in reference to illegal smuggling. He would like to bring this to the membership for a vote that we send a letter to our elected officials about our support for this amendment. Chuck felt that it would have an adverse effect on enforcing CITES. Mike asked if the board should recommend this. Tabled for further discussion.

Miscellaneous

Norm moved to adjourn the meeting with Steve seconding the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned at 11:27 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Adrienne Giovino
